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From The President 
Bruce Wilson 

 

It certainly was good seeing smiling faces at the 

meeting this past Tuesday night. The presentation 

was exceptionally informative. Thank you, Robbin, 

for finding them as well as all the great presenters 

from the past. Good job! 

 

In two months, we will be back at Strathmoor 

church enjoying the auction and dinner. We can 

look forward to a great meal together. Remember 

it will be a pitch-in dinner; check in the newsletter 

for the dish you may bring according to your last 

name. 

 

If you can bring something to be auctioned, make 

sure that what you bring will be something you 

would want to take home. The auction is always a 

lot of fun, thanks to Jack Bowling and Gary 

Schweitzer. 

 

See you all very soon! 

 

President Bruce Wilson 

were presenting virtually.  Robbin, who was also 
present virtually, gave a short biography and 
introduced Tom first.  He is a member of the Hay 
Clan through his mother and has served Clan Hay 
for over 30 years.  
 
As part of the San Diego Expos of 1915 and 1935, a 
set of international cottages were built in Balboa 
Park. There are about 30 cottages, each with 
information and exhibits relating to a different 
country. Tom told us that the cottages are a little 
like Disney’s Epcot Center, but tours are free. Tours 
are available every weekend from noon to 4:00 pm. 
He told us the cottages serve as an introduction to 
the country’s culture and as public relations for 
each member nation.  
 
The House of Scotland has been there since 1935 
and served official and diplomatic functions for the 
House of the British Empire at first. Britain has its 
own cottage now. There are many exhibits in what 
is now the Scottish cottage; bag pipes, kilts, books, 
models of ships and trains, the Braener Challenge 
Caber, Clan crest plaques, information boards, and 
more.  
 
He told us about the many events hosted by the 
House of Scotland (HOS). These include Tartan Day, 
held in April on the first Saturday. This is a mini-
Highland Game, cohosted by the HOS Pipe Band. 
There is a Lawn Program, also cohosted by the HOS 
Pipe Band, held on the last Saturday in October. To 
check for further information, go to the 
houseofscotland.org. 
 
Robbin then introduced our second presenter, Beret 
Dernbach. She has been performing Scottish 
dancing for 13 ½ years since she was 5 years old. 
Beret has been a 2-time World champion, 2-time 
US champion, 2-time N. American champion, and 5-
time Women’s champion. Beret gave us some 
background on Scottish dancing, which is 
documented as far back as the 1200s. It was 
originally used to select warriors to fight in battle, 
and women were not allowed to compete in these 
dances. National dances for women were held 

(Continued on page 4) 

   Membership Meeting Minutes   
September 28, 2021 

 
 

President Wilson called the meeting to order at 
6:12 pm and asked Program Commissioner Robbin 
Goodin to introduce our presenters, Tom Hay Bauer 
and Beret Dernbach, who both live in California and 

Recording Secretary 

Linda Wilson 

houseofscotland.org


There was a question about competition season, 
which she said is from May to August. She chooses 
which ones she wants to compete in, as there are 
competitions nearly every weekend. 
 
Mr. Wilson announced break time, and we had a 
few minutes of socializing while we snacked. It was 
lovely to see each other again. 
 

Business Meeting 
 
The business meeting started at 7:20 pm. Mr. 
Wilson asked if there were any visitors. Kate 
Bruenn, Linda Wilson’s sister, was present.  
 
Mr. Wilson then asked Gary Schweitzer to talk 
about the basket sword he brought to the meeting. 
Gary told us that a couple who live in Bardstown 
donated the sword to the SSL to be used in 
whatever way we choose. He said it is being raffled 
off, $1 a ticket or $5 for 6 tickets. It is a beautiful 
sword with a baldric. The money will go to the 
Heritage Fund. 
 
Mr. Wilson gave Membership Commissioner Marla 
Jo Cameron’s report, as she could not attend. There 
are 30 individual members, 72 family members, 32 
life members, 7 honorary members, giving a total 
of 141. 
 
Mr. Wilson then reported on the auction in 
November. Mr. Wilson spoke to Cheryl at 
Strathmoor church. She says we can get in at 4:30 
pm to set up. There are 10 6-foot tables and 10 8-
foot tables with chairs. Member At Large Pat 
Schweitzer reminded us that we need as many 
people helping as possible to set up.  
 
Mr. Wilson reminded us that the tickets for Burns’ 
Night have gone up from $45 to $50 for this year, 
due to increases in the cost of food and other 
necessities. 
 
Vice President Dianne Holland told us that the 
church is not collecting peanut butter this year, so 
members do not need to bring peanut butter to the 

(Continued on page 5) 

when they could not participate in the dances for 
men. Women’s dances were more flowing and 
graceful.  
 
Highland dancing today requires a great deal of 
stamina, strength, athleticism, grace, and artistry. 
Dances include the Highland Fling, Sword Dance 
(Gillie Callum), Sean Truibhas (pronounced Shawn 
Trews), and Reels (Highland Reels and Hullachan). 
 
There are a wide variety of dances performed by a 
single dancer, including Character dances, the 
Scottish version of the Irish jig, and the Hornpipe. 
These were called Character dances because the 
dancer played a character, such as an angry 
washerwoman or a sailor onboard a ship.   
 
Choreography dancing is non-traditional, involving 
new combinations of Highland movements, often in 
groups. These are the only competitions by groups 
of dancers. These are performed in non-traditional 
Scottish music. 
 
Beret then talked about the various outfits worn 
during different dances. The Royal Scottish Official 
Board of Highland Dance decides what may be 
worn for each dance. 
 
The World competitions are held each year at the 
Cowal Highland Gathering. Three World champions 
are crowned, in Juvenile, Junior, and Adult age 
groups. This competition is held outside, no matter 
the weather. The top three winners perform a 
Highland Fling together at the end of the day.  
 
There were some questions. Steve Goodin asked 
about how she wore her hair during the 
competition. Beret said it just needs to be 
something that is not distracting.  
 
Robbin Goodin asked about her practice routine. 
She said she practices at least one hour each day, 
and two hours for a few days before a competition. 
She trains year-round and is constantly looking for 
and taking care of over-use injuries. 
 

(Continued from page 3) 
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auction.   
 
Dianne reminded us that she lives quite close to 
Strathmoor, and anyone who wishes to donate to 
the auction but cannot come may leave donations 
with her, and she will get them to the church. 
 
Mr. Wilson asked Jack Bowling, who has acted as 
our auctioneer for several years, to comment on 
the auction. Jack reminded us that our donated 
items need to be something we would like to take 
home, in good condition, and clean. Past items 
have included small appliances, decorative home 
items, exercise equipment, paintings, Scottish 
themed items, Christmas items, jewelry, and other 
items. 
 
We are calling the auction A Scottish Family 
Reunion this year. There was a question about 
using the kitchen at the church. They need to warm 
up their dish when they get there. President Wilson 
told us we can use the kitchen for warming up food 
that is already prepared, and for clean-up 
afterwards. 
 
Secretary Linda Wilson told us there were 29 
members present, including our presenters. 
 
Mr. Wilson asked for a motion to approve the 
August minutes. A motion was made by Dianne 
Holland, the motion was seconded and was passed 
by the members present. 
 
Electronics Commissioner Damien Burns had no 
report.  
 
Treasurer Cheri Eskridge, Membership 
Commissioner Marla Jo Cameron, Hospitality 
Commissioner Anne Lewis, and Newsletter Editor 
Commissioner John Moffett were not present.   
 
Mr. Wilson asked Jack Bowling about Connie Fry, a 
member who was injured recently. Jack said she fell 
on the tile in her bathroom and broke her femur 
just above her knee replacement. Her doctor told 
them she may have had a cardiac incident and 
passed out. She is now in rehabilitation and much 

Happy Fall everyone!  I hope 
you are enjoying the change            

of weather. 
 

I so enjoyed the September program by my 
friend and fellow Clan Hay member, Tom Hay 
Bauer.  He is a very interesting and educated 
man.  And the House of Scotland sounds like a 
wonderful place to visit.  Hopefully, we can visit 
on one of those chocolate weekends!!  And Beret 
is just so talented.  She is amazing to watch and 
so sweet.  I learned some things that I didn’t 
know about highland dancing.  Many thanks to 
both of them for gracing us with their 
presentations.  
 
I would like to remind you all that I am taking 
suggestions for next year’s calendar and 
programs.  If you have a presentation that you 
would like to present or know of someone you 
would like to see do a presentation, please let 
me know and I will do what I can to get them 
booked if possible. I do still have several to book. 
 
I am looking forward to our ghost stories in 
October.  But especially to our dinner auction in 
November.  It will be good to be back at 
Strathmoor Presbyterian Church again. 

 
Peace, 

Commissioner Robbin Goodin 

happier than when she was in the hospital. 
 
Mr. Wilson adjourned the meeting at 8:50 pm.  
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Linda Wilson 



    
 
Happy October, y’all, and happy fall too! I hope you 
and yours are all healthy and enjoying the season. I 
am not at all sure how it has come to be October 
already. I am not a pumpkin spice fan, but I am 
sure looking forward to Fall, cooler weather, 
colorful trees, and Halloween! 
 
Outdoor events are winding down for the fall and 
winter, but a few regional events are coming up in 
October. Check out the list below to see if there’s 
something of interest for you. Remember that 
COVID is still impacting events, so double-check the 
website for safety protocols and/or cancellations 
before you go. 
 
The Active Heroes Celtic Weekend will take place 
Saturday, October 2, at the Active Heroes Ranch, 
1022 Ridgeview Dr, Shepherdsville, KY. There will 
be Highland athletic games, kids’ games, food 
vendors, and more. Admission is one, or more, non-
perishable food items. For more information, email 

celticweekend@activeheroes.org. 
 
Other regional events currently scheduled: 
 

October 2, 2021  
Scotland County Highland Games 

Laurinburg, NC 
Website:  

 
October 15 – 17, 2021  

Stone Mountain Highland Games &  
Scottish Festival 

Stone Mountain, GA 
Website:   

 
If a cozy experience at home sounds more like your 
style, check out the online events taking place as 
part of the International Scottish Storytelling 
Festival. The festival is scheduled for October 15 – 
31, with a variety of storytellers and topics. Many 
of the events are free of charge.  More details are 
available on their website or FB page. The website  
 
Please let me know if you have questions, 
comments, or information about other events.  
 

Janie Blome 

Date Games or Festival and Website 
City, State and milage 

from Louisville, KY 

October 2, 2021 
Scotland County Highland Games 
Website: www.schgnc.org 

Laurinburg, NC 
571 miles 

October 9, 2021 
Indianapolis Scottish Highland Games & Festival 
Website: www.indyscotgamesandfest.com 

Indianapolis, IN 
107 miles 

October 15 – 17, 2021 
Stone Mountain Highland Games & Scottish Festival 
Website: www.smhg.org 

Stone Mountain, GA 
472 miles 

 

Canceled 

http://www.carolina-highlandgames.com/
http://www.smhg.org/
https://www.sisf.org.uk/
http://www.schgnc.org/
http://www.indyscotgamesandfest.com/
http://www.smhg.org/
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October 12, 2021 7:00 pm Tuesday SSL Board meeting WEBEX 
Online 
Video 

October 21, 2021 7:00 pm Thursday 
Members’ Nite Out 

Hosted by Cheri Eskridge 
Travel Memories 

ZOOM 
Online 
Video 

October 26, 2021 7:00 pm Tuesday 

SSL General Meeting 

Speaker:  Prof. Megan Burnett (USA) 
Scottish Ghost Stories 

CCUM 
IN-

PERSON 

November 9, 2021 7:00 pm Tuesday SSL Board meeting WEBEX 
Online 
Video 

November 16 2021 7:00 pm Tuesday 
Members’ Nite Out 

Hosted by Sarah Colglazier 
A Beginning of Genealogy 

ZOOM 
Online 
Video 

November 23, 2021 4:30 pm Tuesday 
A Scottish Family Reunion 

Strathmoor Presbyterian Church 
Potluck Dinner & Auction 

GYM 
IN-

PERSON 

December 
No Meeting 

  
      Merry Christmas 

No meetings 
  

Regular Board Meetings on the 2
nd 

Tuesday every Month at 7:00 pm.   
Regular Membership Meetings the 4th Tuesday every month Time as Listed. 

Board Meetings are via WEBEX Video Conferences.  

       



Presentation Presented By TIME 
(HH:MM:SS) 

Link To Presentation 

July-21 Dr. Alan Hay 01:02:11 Rural Society of Lowland Scotland 

JUNE-21 James Hughes & Archie Cunningham 00:37:44 Scottish Trivia 

MAY-21  Pamela Rotheroe-Hay  01:18:01 Scottish Dress 

APRIL-21 Stephen Hay 01:28:25 Scottish Castles 

MARCH-21 Mel Hankla 01:02:45 Scottish Icons of Kentucky 

FEBRUARY-21 Jeff Forbes & John Dickson 00:41:49 Bourbon vs. Scotch 

JANUARY-21 
David Purdie &  

SSL Tribute to Robert Burns 
02:14:58 Robert Burns 

NOVEMBER-20 Peggy French 00:47:35 From Knox to Weatherspoon 

OCTOBER-20 Mandy Dick 00:43:45 Scary Stories 

SEPTEMBER-20 James Hughes & Archie Cunningham 00:34:36 Scottish Trivia 

AUGUST-20 Tom Cunningham & Kate Sanders 00:49:06 Scottish & Irish Music 

JULY-20 Cheri Eskridge 00:35:12 Clan Baird 

JUNE-20 Mark Johnson  00:36:16 M. J. Downing Series Sherlock Holmes 

The videos have  been edited and trimmed-down to make them a little more professional and easier to  
follow.  I hope you enjoy the presentations. 

 
When you click on the hyperlinks in the right column it will take you to an authentication page where it will 

prompt you for a password, enter SSL2021 then click the OK button to continue.  

Thanks to Robbin Goodin for making contact and scheduling the presenters.  Having 
international presenters was a first and a great idea.  Thanks to each of the presenters 

who enlighten us on their subjects and took the time to teach us.  Thanks to Damien 
Burns for working with each presenter to provide the technical assistance needed to 
make each presentation meaningful and efficient. Lastly thanks for recording each of 
the programs and  providing edited videos which were packaged with a professional 

flair.   Thanks to all involved for broadening our view and expanding our understanding. 

https://scottishsocietyoflouisville.my.webex.com/scottishsocietyoflouisville.my/ldr.php?RCID=150d2a181c81979404fddafb9ed7e78f
https://scottishsocietyoflouisville.my.webex.com/scottishsocietyoflouisville.my/ldr.php?RCID=1717f0a965e5450a953c04cee6b647ed
https://scottishsocietyoflouisville.my.webex.com/scottishsocietyoflouisville.my/ldr.php?RCID=803d47798092417e8ae332651c5f3241
https://scottishsocietyoflouisville.my.webex.com/scottishsocietyoflouisville.my/ldr.php?RCID=1f74c4c544dd4a9da75d3631121db924
https://scottishsocietyoflouisville.my.webex.com/scottishsocietyoflouisville.my/ldr.php?RCID=10362b0b317b4f2494f132bde051602d
https://scottishsocietyoflouisville.my.webex.com/scottishsocietyoflouisville.my/ldr.php?RCID=aaaa6150895e42a8b6d0d36c85697c84
https://youtu.be/67omEUCRfpg
https://scottishsocietyoflouisville.my.webex.com/scottishsocietyoflouisville.my/ldr.php?RCID=3a39f883f977452d97ce3cbc9165ed03
https://scottishsocietyoflouisville.my.webex.com/scottishsocietyoflouisville.my/ldr.php?RCID=e28a1fc9768a4c6e9279932d31672270
https://scottishsocietyoflouisville.my.webex.com/scottishsocietyoflouisville.my/ldr.php?RCID=f7c0c2228add4d2ca1d4954c6bff452c
https://scottishsocietyoflouisville.my.webex.com/scottishsocietyoflouisville.my/ldr.php?RCID=b78cc15b401549638cf90770341fc422
https://scottishsocietyoflouisville.my.webex.com/scottishsocietyoflouisville.my/ldr.php?RCID=a9a0d0c0c35f41d29997bca2f8956d7f
https://scottishsocietyoflouisville.my.webex.com/scottishsocietyoflouisville.my/ldr.php?RCID=9eb0247e972542bcaef47a920d44f75b
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Membership Update 

 

Dues renewal notices will be going out VIA 
EMAIL. People can print off the form, fill 
them out & send with payment to:  

 

The Scottish Society of Louisville 
P. O. Box 32248,  

Louisville, KY 40232-2248 
 

Renewal By April 1, 2021 

Individual - $24, Family - $36  
Life - Individual - $240,  Family -$360   

 
 

Marla Jo Cameron 
Membership Commissioner 

 

Pay Dues Online 

 
Save the price of a stamp and the trouble of 

USPS as you can renew your membership 

and pay your dues Online by clicking the 

Link Below 

 
 

Members as of September 26, 2021 

Membership 

7  Honorary 

32  Lifetime Memberships 

30  Individual Memberships 

72  Family Memberships 

141  Members Paid  

 
 

 

 

Follow The Scottish Society 
of Louisville on Facebook 

 

Pat Schweitzer is updating the SSL 
Page daily.    

 
Remember when searching type  

“The Scottish Society of Louisville” 
 

Enjoy and stay current with our Scottish 
Community Between Meetings. 

Renew your dues.  As you may know because of 
health concerns two fundraising events, the 
November Dinner & Auction 2020 and Burns Night 
Gala January 2021 were canceled.  The Dinner & 
Auction proceeds are used to support the Heritage 
Fund.  The Burns Night Gala is used to support the 
general operating fund.  The Heritage Fund paid 
out $1,050 for virtual lessons and instruction.  
Please help us rebuild these heritage events.  You 
are encouraged to pay your dues and if you can 
afford it, consider donating to the Heritage Fund or 
the General Fund.  Either one will be helpful. 

mailto:membership@scotsoflou.com
mailto:membership@scotsoflou.com
https://scotsoflou.com/membership/


Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

     1 2 
Jenny Elliott 
Wayne Mains 
 

3 4 
Jason Goodin 
Abby McLeod 

5 
 

6 
Dan Bailie 
 

7 8 9 

10 
 

11  Gary 

Schweitzer 
 

Columbus 
Day 

12 
SSL 

7:00 PM 
WEBEX Board 

Meeting 

13   14  

 
 

15 16 

17 18 Peter 

Matallana 
Linda Wilson 

19 
Debra Walker 

20 Cheri 

Eskridge 
21 
Members’ Nite 

Out Zoom 
Meeting 

22 
 

23 
 

24 25 26 

          7:00 PM 
CCUM 

“Ghost Stories”,  
Megan Burnett 

27 
 

28 29 
 

30 

31       

October Birthdays 

2-Jenny Elliott 4-Abby McLeod 18-Peter Matallana 20-Cheri Eskridge 

2-Wayne Mains 6-Dan Bailie 18-Linda Wilson  

4-Jason Goodin 11-Gary Schweitzer 19-Debra Walker  

Is your name missing from our birthday list?  Contact Marla Jo Cameron at membership@scotsoflou.com to have your date and name added. 

Full Hunter’s Moon 

mailto:membership@scotsoflou.com
mailto:membership@scotsoflou.com
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 Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 1 2 3 4 5 6 

7   

Day light  
Saving time 
Ends (Fall 
Back an Hour) 

8 
Susan Osborne 
Judith Bennett 

9 
SSL 

7:00 PM 
WEBEX Board 

Meeting 

10 11 
Veteran’s Day 

12  Dianne 

Holland 
13 

14 
Irene Stuart 

15 16 Bruce 
Campbell 

 
Member’s Nite 

Out Zoom 
Meeting  

17  Jennifer 

McLeod 

18 19 20 
Hunter’s Moon 

 
 

21 
Jyll Stuart 

22 23   4:30 PM 

Strathmoor 
“A Scottish Family 

Reunion”,  
Dinner and 

 Auction 

24 25  Mary 

Cunningham 
26 
Jack Bowling  
Deanna  
Campbell 
Black Friday 

27 
Murl McRae 

28 29 30     

November Birthdays 

8-Susan Osborne 14-Irene Stuart 21-Jyll Stuart 26-Deanna Campbell 

8-Judith Bennett 16-Bruce Campbell 25-Mary Cunningham 29-Murl McRae 

12-Dianne Holland 17-Jennifer McLeod 26-Jack Bowling  

Is your name missing from our birthday list?  Contact Marla Jo Cameron at membership@scotsoflou.com to have your date and name added. 

mailto:membership@scotsoflou.com
mailto:membership@scotsoflou.com


Adrian, Michigan - Kay was born in Emigrant, 
Montana at Chico Hot Springs. She was raised in 
Glendive, MT, a railroad town where the 
Yellowstone River flowed at the back of their yard 
on its way to the Missouri River. Her parents, Dr’s. 
James & Alice Strowd served their community as 
physicians. Kay recalled fond memories of going 
with her father on a house call using a railroad hand 
car to get to the patient’s home. Kay and her 
younger sister, Evelyn, were well cared for and 
pushed to excel. 
 
During her extraordinary life she found joy in her 
roles as student, wife, mother, artist, hostess, 
traveler, neighbor, confidante, and a seeker of 
justice. Always an adventurous spirit, she 
confidently stepped out of her comfort zone to join 
family & friends undertaking new adventures and 
projects. 
 
Kay is survived by her sister Evelyn S. Martin of Ft  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Collins, CO; her children: Carol (Dr. Douglas) 
Woodring of East Palestine, OH; Barry (Sue Webb) 
of Grosse Pointe, MI; John III (Jenny) Dickson of 
Louisville, KY; James (Sally) of Adrian; Michael 
(Kathy) Smith of Tigard, OR; Jo Anne (Patrick) 
Tierney of Mendota Heights, MN; Sally (Bob) Burns 
of St Clair Shores, MI; special nieces Mary Martin of 
Rexburg, ID; Marilyn (Dave) Norman of Cheyanne, 
WY, Deborah Shapiro of Middletown, CT and Diane 
Dickson (Michael Moore) of Ft. Wayne, IN and 
many loving grandchildren and great grandchildren 
across the country. Kay loved her family and in 
2005 hosted a wonderful and very large extended 
family reunion at the Chico Hot Springs resort 
where her amazing legacy began. 
 
We send condolences to John and Jenny Dickson on 

their loss.  May God bless you and your family.  

 of the  
Forrest 

Flowers 

Katherine “Kay” T. Smith 
September 18, 1922 to September 27, 2021 

Age 99 

Jenny and I want to thank all of our many friends in 
the Society that offered their condolences when my 
Mother passed away September 27th at the age of 99 
years and 9 days. She had survived Covid last year but 
the infection and isolation took a toll on her. We had 
a wonderful outdoor birthday celebration with mom 
in Michigan and she enjoyed all of the fuss and 
attention of her family. 
 
Back in 2018 at the spry age of 95, Mom came down 
to Louisville to attend our Burns Gala with my 
younger brother, Jenny, and I. Our family has been 
sharing our photographs and loving memories of this 
adventurous lady and she will remain in our hearts 
and thoughts forever. Our heartfelt thanks for your 
condolences, sympathies, and kind thoughts. 
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Future Event 

 
 
 

Discover more at 
www.louisvillepipeband.org 

 

Contact us at 
info@louisvillepipeband.org 

The Scottish Society of Louisville Invites You To 

6:00 pm Potluck Dinner and 7:00 PM Auction 
The Society will provide Beef Stew for the main entrée and drinks.  We encourage  

members to bring potluck items to share. What to bring based on Last Name:   
A-D Veggies, E-H Salads, I-M Appetizers, N-S Desserts, and T-Z Bread. 

 
   When:    Tuesday, November 23, 2021 
   Where:   Strathmoor Presbyterian Church, 
                    2201 Hawthorne Ave, Louisville, KY 40205  
 
For more information please contact:  Anne @ 502-641-5544 or eMail: Dianne Holland 

http://www.louisvillepipeband.org
mailto:info@louisvillepipeband.org
mailto:vicepresident@scotsoflou.com


Information For Our New Members 

Welcome to our new members. Coming into a new group can be a little scary, but know that if you have any questions, 
just ask. The people in the SSL are some of the friendliest you would ever want to meet.  Here is a little bit of 
information to get you started: 
 

 Read the newsletter and the website. All  upcoming events will be listed both places. If you want more information, 
you can contact any of the board members. Their information is found on page 2 of this newsletter. 

 All meetings will have a business meeting, some time to socialize, and a program. 

 January/February brings our Burns Night Dinner. You won’t want to miss that. There will be food, drink, raffles, 
entertainment, and an all-around good time. 

 May starts our “Event” season. The Society sets up a booth at many local and state Scottish and Celtic events, and 
even a couple of out-of-state events. Don’t be afraid. Jump on in and help us in our booth. It’s not hard, and 
everyone will help. It is a great way to get to know some of the members and recruit new members. 

 November is a really fun meeting. We have a dinner and an auction. Members will be informed of what type of dish 
to bring according to last name. The auction is so much fun. Everyone is asked to bring at least one item, if they 
wish, to donate. Now, you will find that a lot of the items are things you would love to have, but some of them … 
well, you just have to be there to appreciate it. Proceeds benefit the Heritage Fund, which helps promote the Celtic-
related “studies” by individuals. 

 In December, we do not have a meeting. 
 
We hope that you will attend as many meetings as possible (hopefully all of them). We are so happy to have you as a 
part of the group. 

You can find us on the internet in a couple of places. 
 

Webpage:  http://scotsoflou.com/ 
Twitter:  https://twitter.com/ScotsofLou  
Facebook: 
http://www.facebook.com/pages/The-Scottish-Society-of
-Louisville/326984024109?ref=ts  
 

On our Facebook page, you are welcome to add pictures 
from Society events, to post/share some Scottish 
history or information, or just say “hi.” 

Our Society offers a Life Membership Program. You 
can attain this status by paying a one-time 
membership fee of 10 times the current dues rate. 
At this time, a life membership for a single person 
is $240. A family life membership is $360. 

Please see the Commissioner of Member Services, 
Marla Jo Cameron, or for more details email her at 
membership@scotsoflou.com about our memberships. 
Remember, every new life member is 
acknowledged at the Burns Night Gala! 

Heritage Fund 
The Heritage Fund Committee is accepting applications for the  dispersal of scholarship funds. The Fund helps 
support the efforts of SSL members to pursue studies of the many different aspects of Celtic culture, which may 
include music (piping, drumming, fiddling, etc.), art (dancing, weaving, etc.), language (Gaelic, etc.) and athletics 
(Highland games). 
This Fund can also support a person’s interest in an educational program or project that furthers the understanding 
of Scottish culture and history. 
 

Scottish Society members in good standing can apply for funds or can sponsor non-members for scholarships. 
 

The application form and guidelines can be picked up on the evening of the Society’s monthly meeting from the 
Heritage Fund Committee Chairperson, Dianne Holland, or by e-mail at vicepresident@scotsoflou.com, or by using 
the online form here. 
 
The deadlines for receipt of applications are March 31st and September 30th. 

Life Membership Find us on the Internet 

http://scotsoflou.com/
http://scotsoflou.com/
https://twitter.com/ScotsofLou
http://www.facebook.com/pages/The-Scottish-Society-of-Louisville/326984024109?ref=ts
http://www.facebook.com/pages/The-Scottish-Society-of-Louisville/326984024109?ref=ts
mailto:membership@scotsoflou.com
mailto:vicepresident@scotsoflou.com
mailto:vicepresident@scotsoflou.com
https://scotsoflou.com/wp-content/uploads/2018/02/Heritage-Fund-Application.pdf
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www.scottishtradingcompany.com 
1-877-224-8299 

Note from the Editor:   
 
Publication deadlines:  Please submit 
all information to me by the 28th of 
each month for the next monthly 
issue.  If there are problems or 
questions contact me  at 859-221-9037 
or eMail at John Moffett  

Place your ad here for $36 
per year.  

 

Call Cheri Eskridge  
at (502) 693-2235  

or email her at  
 

treasurer@scotsoflou.com 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Bagpiping by Karen 
Offering private bagpipe lessons, as well as solo  

bagpiping for special occasions. 
 

  Karen Elise Brumley 
      

  (502) 894-8856 
 

bagpipingbykaren@hotmail.com 
https://www.facebook.com/search/top/?

q=karen%20brumley%20bagpipes 
  

http://www.scottishtradingcompany.com
mailto:editor@scotsoflou.com
mailto:%20editor@scotsoflou.com
mailto:treasurer@scotsoflou.com
mailto:bagpipingbykaren@hotmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/search/top/?q=karen%20brumley%20bagpipes
https://www.facebook.com/search/top/?q=karen%20brumley%20bagpipes
https://www.facebook.com/search/top/?q=karen%20brumley%20bagpipes
http://viewmorepics.myspace.com/index.cfm?fuseaction=user.viewPicture&friendID=398535604&albumId=651843


The Louisville Pipe Band meets from 2 PM - 5 PM on Sundays at St. Andrew Episcopal Church, 2233 Woodbourne 
Ave, Louisville, KY 40205.  Contact the band at  info@louisvillepipeband.org or visit www. louisvillepipeband.org. 

The Louisville Fire & Rescue Pipes & Drums meet from 6 - 8 p.m. on Tuesday evenings at the Frazier International     
History Museum, 829 West Main Street in Louisville. Contact Carolyn Cook at (502) 551-2732, or visit 
www.lfrbagpipes.org.. 

Ongoing Events 

Contact our Cheer Person  
If you are aware of an illness, family death, or any other such situation a member is facing, please 

contact our Cheer person, Jean Hughes, by calling her at  (502) 438-9811 

Change of Address, and other information 

Help us keep our records updated! Changes to your address, telephone, et cetera, should be sent to the 
Scottish Society of Louisville, Commissioner of Member Services, P.O. Box 32248, Louisville, KY 40232, or 

e-mail Marla Jo Cameron at membership@scotsoflou.com 

Celtic Organizations in our Area 

Ancient Order of Hibernians  
www.louisvilleirish.com/  
 
The Caledonian Society of  
Cincinnati  
www.caledoniansociety.org  
 
Columbus Scottish Festival  
www.scottishfestival.org/  
 
Central Kentucky Heritage  
Society 
pthdvg@email.uky.edu   
 
Evansville St. Andrew Society  
Rosemary and Deron Cowan   
 
English Speaking Union  
https://www.esuus.org/ 
 
 

Glasgow Highland Games 
www.glasgowhighlandgames.com 
  
Indy’s Irish Fest 
www.indyirishfest.com  
 
Irish Society of Kentuckiana 
www.irishkyana.org  
 
Kentucky Highland Renaissance  
Festival  
www.kyrenfaire.com  
 
Kentucky United Pipes and Drums  
(KUPD) 
www.kentuckyunited.org  
 
Louisville Fire and Rescue Pipe 
Band  
www.lfrbagpipes.org  
 

 Louisville Pipe Band 
www.louisvillepipeband.org 
 
  
McClanahan School of Irish Dance 
www.Mcclanahanirishdance.com  
 
Ohio Valley Celtic Society  
Steve Thomas 
208 East Second St.  
Madison, IN  47250 
www.thomasfamilywinery.us  
 
Scottish Society of Greater  
Bloomington  
www.bloomingtonscots.org/ 
 
Scottish Society of Indianapolis  
www.indyscot.org  

mailto:info@louisvillepipeband.org
http://www.louisvillepipeband.org
http://www.lfrbagpipes.org
mailto:member@scotsoflou.com
http://www.louisvilleirish.com/
http://www.caledoniansociety.org
http://www.scottishfestival.org/
mailto:pthdvg@email.uky.edu
https://www.esuus.org/kentucky/
https://www.esuus.org/kentucky/
http://www.glasgowhighlandgames.com
http://www.indyirishfest.com
http://www.irishkyana.org
http://www.kyrenfaire.com
http://www.kentuckyunited.org
http://www.lfrbagpipes.org
http://www.louisvillepipeband.org
http://www.Mcclanahanirishdance.com
http://www.thomasfamilywinery.us
https://www.bloomingtonscots.org/
http://www.indyscot.org

